

City Council Memorandum

TO:

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL

DATE: JANUARY 16, 2018

FROM:

MICHAEL C. GARDER, COUNCILMEMBER

WARDS: ALL

WARD 1

SUBJECT:

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE - SUBSTITUTION OF MEMBER

<u>ISSUE</u>:

Appoint Councilmember Gardner to serve in place of Councilmember Mac Arthur on the City Council Transportation Committee for the Brockton Avenue Restriping Project update.

RECOMMENDATION:

That the City Council appoint Councilmember Gardner to serve in place of Councilmember Mac Arthur on the City Council Transportation Committee for the Brockton Avenue Restriping Project update.

BACKGROUND/LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:

At the December 6, 2016, City Council meeting the City Council requested that staff update the City Council Transportation Committee on the Brockton Avenue Restriping Project in one year with Councilmember Gardner substituting in place of a Committee member for the update. Councilmember Gardner requests to serve in place of Councilmember Mac Arthur for discussion of this item. Councilmember Mac Arthur concurs with the requested substitution.

FISCAL IMPACT:

There is no fiscal impact associated with this report.

Prepared by:

MICHAEL & GARDNER Councilmember, Ward 1